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We have just three school weeks left of this academic year - it truly has flown by! 
Thank you for your support last week during Sports Day - the children had a great day and there was no rain! Our 
final whole school event of the year will be the Summer Fayre which is on Monday 21st July at 3.30pm. If we can 
ask that all children are collected promptly so the site can be cleared and then we will reopen at 3.30pm. If your 
child is at The Nest - this does not apply. We have a petting farm, small rides, horse rides, year group singalongs 
and so much more! Please support this event, the Christmas fayre raised £3000 so we would love to match this 

figure. All funds go into our curriculum pot and help finance school trips and experiences. 
 

Reports will be out on Friday 11th July and there is a chance for a final parents evening should you want to discuss 
the report on Wednesday 16th July. 

 
As mentioned in the previous email we have a few staff leaving us this year. Mr Lewis, Mrs Trinidad, Ms 

Blightman, Miss Patten and Miss Dawes. Mrs Hinder is also leaving the office. We wish them all the very best for 
the future and thank them for their hard work and commitment to our school. 

We welcome Miss Kingsland, Miss Sturgess, Miss Dix, Miss Townly and Mrs Martin. 
 

Can I alert you again to the link for Evelyn Vassallo's just giving page. Evelyn has been growing her hair to cut and 
donate to the children’s charity Little Princess Trust, a charity that makes wigs for children going through cancer 
treatment. She’s hoping to get the 12inches of hair needed, cut off before the summer holidays. She would also 

like to fundraise to help pay the £700 that it costs for a wig to be made.  Well done Evelyn! 
 
 

Nate has been working really hard in Year 3 and wrote this very thought provoking poem that we wanted to 
share. 

 
No more shall we ignore the pain that our planet is in. 

No more shall we shatter our joyful world. 
No more shall we murder our unloved ocean 

No more shall we cover the world in neglect. 
No more shall we poison our land and sky. 
No more shall we fail our planet like this. 

 
Well done Nate! 

 

Warm wishes,  

Mrs Jones  

Headteacher  

 
     
 
 
 
 

A Message 

From  
Mrs Jones   



 

 
 
 
  

Year 2 – Royal Victoria Country Park 

On Tuesday 17th June, Year 2 went to Royal Victoria Country Park and what a gloriously hot 
day it was. We went with a Geography and Science focus. We took part in a Seashore Safari 

where we collected many different things from the beach and identified them. Different 
shells, seaweed and small creatures. We learned about what we can do for nature and what 

nature can do for us. We combed the beach for ‘nurdles’.  
Nurdle is a silly word for a product with not-so-silly effects. Nurdles are small pellets that are 

the first step in the process of making any plastic thing.  Your plastic containers, bags, and 
bottles were all once nurdles. 

Every nurdle is created to be melted down and turned into a product used by humans. But, 
that often isn’t the case. Through leaks, spills, and other storage or transportation errors, 

nurdles end up in the environment, eventually making their way to the ocean. 
So, what’s the big deal?  Little plastic pellets can’t really cause any harm, right? 

Wrong. Once in the ocean, nurdles can cause a whole host of issues.  For one, many pollutants 
are attracted to the surface of nurdles, causing higher rates of toxicity in the water around 

them. Nurdles also are eaten by many organisms mistaking them for plankton or other 
food.  Once in the ocean, nurdles don’t go away.  Over time, they will break up into smaller 
and smaller particles, but will always be out in the environment unless removed by humans. 

We collected as many as we could to help with plastic pollution.  
We had a great day and hopefully played our part in keeping plastic off of our beaches and out 

of our oceans.  
Year 2 Team  

 



  

Year 4 – Egyptian Day  



 

  Year 5 – Stubbington 

Residential Trip  

An amazing experience for our Year 5 children at 

the beginning of June. Thank you to Stubbington 

Study Centre for having us.  



 



 
 

  

Our INSET Days for next 
academic year (2025 - 2026) are 

as follows: 

Wednesday 3rd September 2025 
Thursday 4th September 2025 

Monday 5th January 2026 
Friday 13th February 2026 

Friday 22nd May 2026  
 

= 

We would like to remind you that school dinners must be paid for on the day of ordering, or in 
advance.  

£3.00 per day.  
Payments are to be made online.   

There should be no outstanding balance on your child’s account. If an outstanding balance 
keeps occurring, these can be referred on to Hampshire County Council.  

If you think that you may be entitled to Free School Meals, you can check whether you are 
eligible here: 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants 

During the warmer weather, 
please ensure that your child 

brings a water bottle with them 
to school. Please ensure this is 

clearly named.  
 





 

We have an exciting opportunity for some parents/families to have a table top stall 
at our upcoming Summer Fayre on Monday 21st July 2025. Set up will begin at 

3:00pm and will run until roughly 5:30pm/6:00pm. 

Each table top stall is available for the cost of £5.00, and we will provide the table 
for your convenience. This is a fantastic chance for you to have a clear out and sell 

your unwanted items at a local event. 

If you are interested in having a table top stall at our Summer Fayre, please let us 
know. Your participation and support are greatly appreciated. 

We look forward to seeing you at the Summer Fayre! 

 

We would like to ask for your help! 

We are hoping to organise some Summer Fayre raffles and would love your 
support! 

We are trying to create a fund to support school trips, purchasing of equipment 
and supporting other projects around school. We have been very lucky to have 

such brilliant support from FOSSA. 

If you feel you are able to donate, please let us know. 

 

Evelyn's Sponsored Haircut for The Little Princess Trust 

Evelyn, aged 7, has been growing her hair for over a year now. She 
will be donating 12 inches of her hair, but it costs approx £700 for 

that hair to be made into a wig for a child. She would be so 
grateful for your donations. Anything you can spare would be 

amazing and would help a child going through the unimaginable. 

https://www.j
ustgiving.com/
page/evelyn-

vassallo 


